
DAVID F. NELSON 
138 WATERVIEW ■ BARRINGTON, IL 60010 

DFNELSON23@COMCAST.NET  ■ 847.381.6504 

September 15, 2008 

Just 10 years ago this month I was one of the founding directors who launched the 
Barrington Area Community Foundation, the community's first endowment fund with 
the mission to address unmet needs. 

We said any money you give us we will never spend, only the proceeds based on 5% of 
our net assets averaged over the trailing 12 quarters. We have held to our mission, 
kept expenses to 1% of net assets and here is our record: 

• Current net assets as of August 30 $2,402,000 
• Total funds raised $2,778,000 
• Total grants to local charities $376,000 
• Number of charities granted awards (some multiple) 37 
• Total number of grants 90 

It took us two years to get to $100,000. The next year, 2000, we granted $5,000 in 
awards. This May we announced awards of $115,000. We have sought to be 
transparent and open with a newsletter or personal letter such as this every quarter. 
First, we put our finances, directors, policies and programs in our annual reports. We 
still do that but we also now post that information on our website 
www.barringtonareacommunityfoundation.org . 

From the beginning we have offered to set up donor-advised funds to provide you with 
a named fund to support an area of your interest—youth, seniors, the arts, family 
support, health services, citizens in need—which we would manage for you, do the 
screening and make the tax filings in perpetuity. If that is of interest, call me 
personally at 847-277-2121. 

We trust we have warranted your support. I ask you to use the enclosed envelope, 
especially this year as our local charities struggle for funding, so we can help address 
the unmet needs in this wonderful community. 

Cordially, 

David Nelson 



BARRINGTON AREA COMMUNITY FOUNDATION 
421 N. NORTHWEST HIGHWAY, SUITE 201. BARRINGTON, ILLINOIS 600to Tel 847 -382 -8800 Fax 847-381 -5401 

www.barringtonareacommunityPtitadtioq.ors 

September 8, 2008 

Mr. and Mrs. Norval Stephens 
3400 Garlands Lane 
Barrington, IL 60010 

Dear Norval and Diane: 

You have made a real difference in our community by your gift to the Barrington 
Area Community Foundation. First, let me say thank you, and then let me tell 
you how you helped. 

I was one of the founders of the Foundation back in 1998. We had an idea that an 
endowment for the good of the community would be well received. Well, we 
finished that year with $36,000 in the bank. Ten years later, we have more than $2 
million in our endowment. 

This is not about the amount of money. It is about being able to help 
organizations in the Barrington area that have a plan to address an unmet need—
but lacked seed money to do it. That is what you were able to do with your gift. 
We know that there are many worthy causes. We also know that there are unmet 
needs. We try to put the two together: a cause that has found a new way to help 
people and the money they need to do it. 

I just wanted to take a minute personally to thank you. I know you received the 
formal acknowledgment from us. This is a note to tell you that we did notice, we 
thank you for caring and we promise to continue to make any gifts you give us go 
as far as possible. 

And, no reply envelope. Just my thanks. 



Cordially, 

David Nelson 
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